HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, April 25, 2011

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:45 P.M., as EDA waited to meet the quorum requirement.  Board members present:  M. Alm, P. Dukleth, J. Kolness, and M. Smart.  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA and APPROVE AGENDA:  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by M. Smart to approve the minutes from the March 14, 2011 meeting and approve the agenda with the following additions:  under New Business:  B. Flowers; C. Town and School Day for KRJB; and D. New Lots.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  No Report.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report and Payment of Claims:  M. Alm moved, seconded by P. Dukleth to approve the Financial Report and pay approved claims in the amount of $403.00.

OLD BUSINESS:  160 Rice Street South Property:  M. Smart will talk to Zavoral.  Discussion took place on burning the house and the possibility of hazardous material in the house, and also on the possibility of the trailer on Karsten’s property to be taken at the same time.

Fence Replacement:  No Update.

Grant:  No Update. 

NEW BUSINESS: Advertisement for Vacant Office:  An advertisement for the empty office space in the Professional Building will be advertised in local papers.

Flowers on Main Street:  M. Smart stated that Karen Smart is willing to volunteer to plant the flowers on Main Street this spring.  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by M. Alm to have Karen Smart purchase flowers for Main Street, with a budget similar to last years.    

KRJB’s Town and School Day:  N. Kjersten stated that KRJB is doing their Town and School Day.  Discussion took place and KRJB will be referred to Hometown Aditude, as they are in coordinating the City’s advertising.

New Lots: M. Smart stated an individual had asked if it was possible to buy a lot in the Wild Rice Addition to build a spec home on.  Discussion took place on spec homes.  Discussion also took place on the possibility of putting modular homes on other lots if they had a permanent foundation.
OTHER BUSINESS:  

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
March 14, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

March 15-18, 2011 – MCFOA Conference (City Office Closed)

March 26, 2011 – Fire Department’s Steak Supper

April 11, 2011 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on April 11, 2011.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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